Openhes 3rd December, 1920. Arthur H. McOwen, Esq., Spring Garden Institute, Broad and Spring Garden Streets. Philadelphia, Pa. Dear Sir, -I beg to acknowledge receipt of your letter of the 30th, and to thank you for the clipping from the "Ledger" and also your own poem on "United America". I congratulate you on its sentiment with which I am in accord. In my address at Boston I tried to make everybody feel the full significance of a flag, not only the British Flag, but the Flag of the United States and the flag of every country. good relations between the United States and the British Empire is something which is very near and dear to my heart, because I consider that such relations not only are best for both countries concerned, but that they are the only sure guarantee of the peace and harmony of the world. Strange to say, as a result of my moderate remarks, I have received anonymous letters warning me to prepare for death. With all good wishes, I am, Ever yours faithfully, Principal. AWC/W.